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HISTORTAN TO DISCUSS HISTORY OF RACE REIATIONS AT TAYIOR SYMPOSTUM

Memory and Social Healing: The Iegacy of American Race Relations is
the theme of the third annual Joseph Taylor Symposium Feb. 13 at the
Conference Center ballroom. Neil R. McMillen of the University of
Southern Mississippi is the featured speaker for the event, sponsored
by the School of Liberal Arts and presented by POLIS Research Center.
McMillen, a leading historian of race relations, will share insights
into how understanding the history of race relations can help both
white and black citizens reconcile their visions for the future.
Reservations are due by Feb. 6 and can be made by mail at:
Joseph Taylor Symposium, University Place Conference Center. Taylor

POLIS PUBLIC DISCUSSION SERTES OPENS WITH ATRPORT EXPANSION

OLIS Research Center and the School of Liberal Arts are sponsoring a brown-bag
P luncheon series of public discussions on key issues beginning Feb. 5 at the

Associated Group, 120 Monument Circle, Conference Room A. Diane Whalley of the
geography department will kick off the one-hour noontime sessions with "Airport
Expansion: Lessons for Indianapolis from the Experience of Dallas-Ft. Worth." She'll
review her research from the Texas project and what implications those experiences
might have on Indianapolis in light of the proposed United Airlines and U.S. Postal
Service projects. The sessions are free and open to the public.

'"FIRST-YEAR' EXPERT HEADLINES MOORE SYMPOSIUM

orld-renowned educator John N. Gardner of the University of South Carolina,

an expert in the "first-year experience" for students, will be the featured guest

at the annual Edward C. Moore i ium scheduled Feb. 7 from
8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. at IE 101. The day long event will focus on promoting both
student and institutional success through the first-year experience, as well as
teaching strategies to enhance learning and growth in the first year. Another
teaching-oriented event scheduled Feb. 7 is Teaching With MultiMedia: Tools YOU Can
Use, co-sponsored by IBM and Integrated Technologies. The conference will focus
on the use of computers and other media to augment classroom instruction. Diana
Oblinger will offer the keynote address at 10 a.m., with sessions running until 3:30
p.m. at the Conference Center. An optional workshop follows from 4-6 p.m. Those
interested are invited to attend either or both events. For further information or
to sign up for the Moore Symposium, call 4-8880. For more about the MultiMedia
event, call 4-4560.

QONFERENCE TO FOCQUS ON MEDICAL DECISIONS FOR TERMINALLY I1L

ne of the most controversial legal battles of the 1990s will be the focus

of Medical DecisionmMaking By and For the Terminally I11, a Feb. 12 symposium

at University Place Conference Center. The event, sponsored by the Indiana
Geriatric Education Center, the Center for Iaw and Health and the Health law Society
of IU School of Law-Indianapolis, will focus on issues surrounding the appropriate
time to end all medical treatment of terminally ill patients. The event is from 1-3
p.m. and is open to the public with registration at the door. Call 4-1912 for more.




BOOKMARKS NOMINATIONS DEADLINE EXTENDED

The deadline for nominating books for next year's BookMarks
program has been extended to Feb. 3. BookMarks coordinator
Jane Rooksby is asking faculty and staff members to nominate
their favorite leisure reading books for next year's list.
Nominations need not be limited to academic areas. Faculty
members are being encouraged to have students send in their
choices, as well. All nominations for the highly successful
reading program should be mailed or brought to BookMarks,

AO 139, or call 4-4371.

LITTTE EARNS LITIY FELIOWSHIP FOR UNIQUE REPORT

onroe H. Little Jr., director of IUPUI's Afro-American studies department,

has received a 1992-93 Lilly Endowment Faculty Open Fellowships to create the

first "State of Black Indianapolis" report. Little, one of 10 fellowship
winners for 1992-93, will work with Indianapolis Urban League officials and others
in the community to create the report, modeled upon the national Urban Ieaque's
"State of Black America." Among the topics to be discussed are housing, education,
the relationship between blacks and the local criminal justice systenm,
African-American art and culture, health care and politics. The report is due to be
released at the same time as the 1993 "State of Black America" report.

NEWS 'N' NOTES

APPLICANTS SOUGHT--The Center on Philanthropy's Academic Programs and Research
Division is seeking qualified applicants for its doctoral fellowships and research
grants program. Research funded by the Center must contribute to the field of
philanthropic studies and provide answers to fundamental questions of why
philanthropy exists and how it operates. For more about requirements and
guidelines, contact 4-4200. The application deadline is Feb. 15.

RYAN NOMINATIONS--Nominations for the 1992 John W. Ryan Award are due Feb. 3 to
Henry R. Cooper Jr. of International Programs in Bloomington. The award goes
annually to a faculty member who has made exceptional contributions to IU's
international programs. Nomination letters should focus on qualifications relating
to the award criteria. For more information, call 5-5021.

JOB EVAIUATTION WORKSHOP--The Human Resources Administration will conduct a workshop
for supervisors and biweekly staff Feb. 6, discussing the job evaluation process.
The workshop will run from 1-3 p.m. in the HRA conference room in UB 372. The
registration deadline is Jan. 30. For more, call 4-8931.

FIU VACCINE-—Student Employee Health Service once again has flu vaccine available to
treat students and employees. SEHS is open 8:30 a.m.-5 p.m. weekdays and the
vaccine costs $7 per treatment. No appointment is needed.

OONTROL, SUBJECTS—--Non-cbese, Caucasian people ages 40 and over are needed as normal
control subjects by the Institute of Psychiatric Research. The subjects must be in
good health, never have been treated for depression and available for overnight
study (2-4 nights). Subjects will receive $60 per night. For more, call 4-6245 and
leave your name, birth date, phone number and mention Depression Study 277.

GUEST SPEAKER—-Uri Dinur of the Ben Gurion University of the Negev in Israel will be
the guest speaker at the Jan. 31 chemistry seminar. The event will begin at
4:15 p.m. in KB 231. Call 4-6872.




HEALTH-CARE SERVICES SURVEY PIANNED

Many faculty and staff members will take part in a random survey
O—'l Feb. 3-7 by the Office of Nursing Practice to determine health-care
IT_\J Officecf services needed on the campus. Participants will receive a one-page
D NUfSif‘g questionnaire in campus mail focusing on services they believe are
Practice.  needed but not now offered on campus, and on services they might use
indara sty ShonlofNrsd— § £ available. Over 1,000 staff and 1,000 faculty members will be
surveyed.

OLDER ADULTS HONORED BY 'SHARE YOUR IOVE' CHITID-CARE PROGRAM

raduates of the first Child Care Center Training Program for older adults were

honored Jan. 22 for their achievements in the program designed to provide trained

child-care center workers. The "Share Your Love" program was devised by the
IUPUI Office for Gerontology and the Indiana Vocational Technical College Division of
Human Services and Health Technologies. Older adults in the program were able to
provide much-needed child-care services and help themselves find new ways to
contribute and remain an active and vital part of the community.

HONORS 'N' ACOOLADES
TOP EDUCATOR-—Clayton Baker of the Spanish department has been chosen as the

Spanish Educator of the Year by his peers in the Indiana chapter of the American
Association of Teachers of Spanish and Portuguese.

COIUMBUS REOCOGNITION--Six part-time instructors at IUPUI Columbus were recently
honored for 10 years of service, including Bob Battin, accounting; Tam

Darragh, computer technology; Jeanette Hostetler, sociology; Natalie

Lavengood, camputer science; Mark Miller, math methods for elementary

teachers; and Mary Weinland, English.

MORE NEWS 'N' NOTES

AUDITIONS PIANNED--Auditions are scheduled Feb. 6-7 for the dramatic play "Mother

Hicks" in the Mary Cable Building. Parts are available for four females ages, 13-50,
and seven males, also ages 13-50. One male character is deaf and uses American sign
language. Deaf and hearing-impaired actors are encouraged to audition. Call 4-2095.

GIVING TREE THANKS——The Wellness Education Committee wants to thank all students,
staff and faculty who took part in the Giving Tree project during the holidays.
Approximately 30 needy families were helped by your generous donations.

RIDE NEEDED--Margie is looking for a ride from West 10th and I-465 area to the
campus, especially mornings, and will pay gas money. Call 4-7214 from 8 a.m.-5 p.m.

ROOMMATE SOUGHT--Debby is looking for a female roommate, preferably a college
student. Call 630-7093.

'INSIGHT' GUEST--Victor Childers of the School of Business is the guest of the
Jan. 30 "Insight" program sponsored by International House. Childers will discuss
international trade from 7-8 p.m. in the International Commons. International
"Coffee Hours" are held each Friday, 4-6 p.m. in the Commons at Warthin Apartments.

ANESTHESTOIOGISTS MEETING——-The annual meeting of the Indiana Society of
Anesthesiologists and the Anesthesiologists and Anesthesia Update is scheduled
Feb. 1-2 at University Place Conference Center. For more, call 4-8353.



TRWIN AWARD NCMINATIONS DUE JAN. 31

he deadline for turning in nominations for this year's Glenn W. Irwin, Jr. M.D.

Experience Excellence Recognition Awards is Jan. 31. Ballots must be turned in

to Carol Nathan's office, AO 126, by that date. If you don't have the proper
form (or a copy), call her office at 4-8974. The awards, given to six faculty and
six staff members for service above and beyond the call of duty, will be presented
April 10 at the Chancellor's Honors Convocation.

INTERNATTONAL STUDENTS FOCUS OF WORKSHOPS

orking closely with internmational students and opportunities for those students
to work in the United States will be the focal point of three upcoming events
sponsored by International Affairs.

A workshop on support services for international students is scheduled Jan. 29 from
1:15-4 p.m. at the Conference Center. Faculty, administrators and clerical support
personnel who work regularly with TUPUI's international students are invited to take
part in the event. The workshop, co-sponsored by the Office of International Affairs,
the English department and Graduate School, will focus on international student
admissions and English language proficiency issues. Reservations can be made with
Cindy Tucker by calling 4-2081.

The two remaining information sessions are scheduled Feb. 7 in the Union Building
rooftop lounge on the sixth floor. The first, from 1:30-2:30 p.m., is aimed at
faculty and administrators involved in hiring nonimmigrants for faculty and research
positions. It will focus on recent changes in immigration law that affect procedures
for obtaining proper work visas for professional employees. For more on this
session, call 4-3260. The second session, from 3-4:30 p.m., is aimed at IUPUI's
foreign students and will explore options for working in the U.S. beyond graduation
and other topics. For more, call 4-7295.

PARTY ANIMALS PIAN VALENTINE'S DAY CELEBRATION AT THE ZOO

elebrate a unique Valentine's Day by dancing among the alligators, polar bears

and other party animals at the Indianapolis Zoo at "Valentines at the Zoo" dance

Feb. 14. The event, presented by the School of Science Student Council, will be
in the World of Waters Building and Education Building at the zoo. It will run from
6 p.m.-midnight and feature a live disc jockey, dancing and refreshments. All IUPUI
students, faculty and staff members are welcome. Tickets cost $6 per person and $10
per couple and are available at SL 2250 (ask for Rosemary) or at KB 054 (ask for
Charmain or Carolyn). Or call 4-0626.

FINALLY...

...A memorial service is planned Feb. 8 in Bloamington for William G. Panschar,
professor of marketing. Panschar developed the Master of Business Administration
programs at Bloomington and Indianapolis and helped establish the Consortium for
Graduate Studies in Management. The service will begin at 1 p.m. in the J. Dwight
Peterson Roam at the IU Foundation.
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